Headteacher Update
Friday 25th January 2025
Dear Parents and Carers,
This half term is zooming by and we only have two weeks before the February break! The children have had a busy week, as always, and today we proudly celebrated the children who had been awarded ‘star of the day’ for showing resilience. 
This week special mentions go to: 
Isabelle T (Reception) class for showing kindness to everyone in her class;
Henry (Year 1) for concentrating and working hard all week;
Adeline (Year 2) for always presenting her work beautifully and for trying her best to independently edit her work;
Clara (Year 3) for showing kindness to adults and visitors;
Travis (Year 4) for amazing writing, including excellent speech punctuation;
Harrison (Year 5) who engaged with all his learning this week and showing real focus and determination;
Jan (Year 6) who showed great sporting ability and sportsmanship in the athletics competition, accepting defeat gracefully. 
Well done everyone! Next week’s focus is on presentation in our work. 

Focusing on Attendance
Many of you will have seen the focus on Attendance at School in the media this week, particularly in relation to issuing Fixed Penalty Notices for family holidays during term time. This is just a reminder that we aim for all children’s attendance to be above 97%. We understand that there are times when children are too poorly to attend, but this remains our aspirational target. 
We monitor attendance on a weekly basis and pay close attention to those children who are persistently absent from school. This means that they attend less than 90% of the time, which is highly unusual and impacts on children’s progress and well-being in school. We look at all cases on an individual basis, taking family circumstances into consideration, and we offer support where we can. 
If your child’s attendance falls below 90% you will receive a letter to request ‘evidence for illness’ for future absences in order for them to be authorized by school. As you are all aware, ten unauthorized sessions (5 school days), or unauthorized late marks, will lead to a Notice to Improve or a Fixed Penalty Notice being issued by the Local Authority. Under the new government rules, parents may not be issued with more than two FPNs in a school year and parents may face formal proceedings after this stage. 
The Government’s Statutory Guidance on Attendance and the Weaver Trust Policy for Attendance documents have been attached to this week’s update for your information. 
At Leftwich we are all striving to give the children the best experiences and outcomes and we can only do this when children attend regularly. This term we will meet with parents and children who are persistently absent, to support and agree plans to improve. 
Congratulations to our year 2 and year 3 classes for winning this week’s class attendance competition with 99%. Both classes spun the prize wheel and won a hot chocolate treat and a TV treat
Reception: 98%
Year 1: 94%
Year 2: 99%
Year 3: 99%
Year 4: 96%
Year 5: 91%
Year 6: 90%
Whole school attendance is currently 94.3%
Next week we are looking forward to the Year 6 residential visit to London. Since we are also taking part in the residential there won’t be an update next week. 
Kind regards,
Mrs C Harrison and Mrs L Guy

Dates for your diary: 
	Date
	Event
	Time
	Classes involved

	Thursday 6th February
	Year 6 London visit
	6.30am
	Year 6



